Vestry Highlights from February 28 Meeting Minutes

The Vestry held its annual retreat on Saturday, February 28. After participants spent the morning engaging in prayer and exercises to develop deeper understanding of the work ahead, the meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m.

Our Rector, the Rev. D. Dixon Kinser, began by sharing with new Vestry members the "Parity Report." Parish Administrator Tom McDowell will attend a conference of parish administrators where the issue will be discussed.

Tom McDowell reported on the Country Club Road property owned by the church. The Vestry accepted the Realtor's recommendation that the price be reduced to \$449,000. Any offer made on the house must be approved by the Standing Committee of the Diocese before closing.

The kneelers in the nave are getting new hardware, joint repair and pads. A grant from the A.T. Williams Fund at The Winston-Salem Foundation will cover the cost.

Vestry members discussed adopting a policy to require Vestry members and members of the Human Resources Committee to annually sign confidentiality and conflict of interest agreements.